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The Fairbanks International Airport (FIA) initiated a comprehensive, fast-track program in July 1999 to investigate an inactive fuel hydrant distribution system, with the long-tem objective of conducting risk-based corrective action, as appropriate. The system had been installed in the early 1980s, and was active for only a few years. Subsurface soil and groundwater investigations conducted in various areas since 1993 had verified the presence of jet fuel contamination in soil and groundwater, as well as the occurrence of phase-separated product in at least three distinct areas in the vicinity of the fuel hydrant distribution system. To develop a detailed understanding of the nearly 60-acre area of interest, more than 80 soil gas points/groundwater screening points were installed, sampled and tested in less than a one-week period. Considering screening results, locations for 23 microwell installations were selected to augment the existing monitoring well network.    Challenges to the comprehensive, expedited assessment included heavy air traffic, discontinuous permafrost, very compact substrate and typical groundwater depths greater than 15 feet below grade.  Results of the July 1999 investigation substantially refined estimates of the aerial extent of phase-separated product, as well as the dissolved-phase plumes at each of these three areas. Assessment results supported that petroleum hydrocarbons in groundwater did not exceed action levels at the proposed (down gradient) sentinel wells.  Bioscreen® modeling results supported that the plumes would continue to attenuate and remain well within the bounds of the property boundaries.  The extent of phase-separated product on the water table was sufficiently defined to evaluate risk.  Since completion of the expedited assessment, a pilot-scale product recovery system has been installed and operated, and product recovery has been conducted over a three-year period.  FIA is now finalizing a finding of no-further remedial action planned (NFRAP) for the site areas.    
